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TERMINATION OF THE SOUTHWEST MONSOON 
 
 
Recent analyses showed a significant weakening of the Southwest Monsoon 
over the past few days. Moreover, strengthening of the high-pressure system 
over East Asia has been observed and gradually changed the weather patterns 
in the country.  
 
With these developments, the Southwest Monsoon (Habagat) season has 
officially ended. The country is now transitioning to the Northeast Monsoon 
(NE) season, which may be apparent and declared in the coming weeks. 
 
DOST-PAGASA will continue to monitor the country's weather and climatic 
conditions. Meanwhile, the public and all concerned agencies are advised to 
monitor relevant PAGASA information regularly. 
 
For more information, you may reach us by phone at (02) 8284-0800 local 
4801 (Weather Forecasting Section) and 4920/4921 (Climate Monitoring and 
Prediction Section) or through email at information@pagasa.dost.gov.ph and 
pagasa.climps@gmail.com. 
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